London HECA Forum - Committee Meeting

10am, 18th January 2005

Camden Housing, Clifton House

Present:  Oliver Myers (Camden), Ian Lane (Redbridge), Jeremy Hopkins (Westminster), John Davies (Hammersmith & Fulham), Peter Gibbs (Lewisham), Richard Brown (Sutton), Jean Roberts (Kensington & Chelsea - Observer) and Sarah Hitchcock (GLEEN)

Apologies:  Norma Nyaulingo (Greenwich)

	1. Minutes and Matters Arising from Committee Meeting
	

	1.1. RB confirmed that there was no report on their Sempatap trials available but that he would try to get some details for circulation.
	RB

	1.2. OM reported back on Energy Action Areas.  The limited feedback received from members was forwarded to the London Energy Partnership.  Concerns were expressed over timescales for implementation and added value.
	

	1.3. Job Descriptions (9) are still under development by UK HECA Fora Secretariat.  No feedback on this yet.
	

	2. Minutes and Matters Arising from Forum Meeting (9th December 2004)
	

	2.1. (3.4)  It was agreed to include a Practical Help presentation on exemptions for the new boiler regulations on the agenda for the next meeting (AGM).
	

	3. Evaluation Forms from Forum meeting
	

	3.1. SH tabled a summary report about the evaluation forms received.  The venue, catering and overall meeting were generally very well scored.  Rating of the Scheme Integration workshop was positive overall, but with a wider spread of scores.  The committee discussed the feedback and their own views.  It was felt that some aspects of the presentations were too abstract and could have benefited from a stronger practical, local authority perspective.
	

	3.2. The meeting attendance was average, but could have been better.  
	

	3.3. The possibility of widening the scope of the Forum to include other issues, e.g. Sustainability, was considered.  A Sustainable Construction Forum Network has been proposed and the potential synergies with HECA were discussed.  OM will be meeting Bruce Pittingale and Tyrone Homes next week to discuss the future of HECA.  There will also be a HECA Chairs’ training day on 1st February to discuss future direction, which may be a suitable forum to raise this issue.  OM will update the Forum at the next meeting.
	SH

	3.4. The proposal for a Sustainable Construction Network could be taken forward by email, inviting expressions of interest in supporting such a group and involving building control officers and others.  This will be an issue for the next Chair to consider.
	

	4. Budget / Financial Update
	

	4.1. Sponsorship for the December meeting was secured from EDF Energy (£700) and EST (£300 or possibly more).  SH to issue invoices for sponsors.
	SH

	4.2. SH tabled an income and expenditure spreadsheet for this financial year.  It was agreed to amend this to include EAGA’s catering sponsorship and provide a view of the overall budget for the year and funds potentially available for 2005-06.
	SH

	4.3. JD will investigate whether the Forum’s account can be accessed online
	JD

	4.4. SH reported that the latest bank statement shows a higher balance than her spreadsheet, indicating that her knowledge of transactions is incomplete.  SH has been trying to obtain the Treasurer’s file from Lambeth, following Colin Monk’s departure.  If unsuccessful, it was agreed to request copies of statements from the bank.  SH and JD to obtain complete data by Friday 28th January.
	SH / JD

	4.5. JD has received the new bank stationery.  He noted that only NN, JD, OM and RB are authorised signatories on the account, due to recent changes in committee membership.  It was agreed not to make further changes to the account at this stage, given the difficulties in making recent amendments.
	

	5. Workplan Update:  Fuel Rich Scheme
	

	5.1. OM has submitted the draft proposal for this feasibility study to EST.  The final bid is due in on 31st January, complete with letters of support from partners.  
	

	5.2. It was agreed to ask NN to sign off a letter of support on behalf of the London HECA forum.
	

	5.3. It was agreed to ask for a letter of support from each London Borough.  
	

	5.4. The London EEACs will provide a letter of support.
	

	5.5. If successful, EST can provide £10k funding under the Innovation Programme.  A further £5-10k is needed in match funding.  
	

	5.6. The London Energy Partnership are committed to the proposal and Harry Mayers has included this on the agenda at the next Energy Efficiency Task Group meeting.  HM will be seeking additional funding sources.
	

	5.7. It was agreed that the Forum should contribute to the project from this year’s budget – probably £3k.  If the Forum agrees to continue paying subscriptions, then another £2k could be raised for the next financial year.  It was agreed to ask Members if they would support the use of next year’s subscriptions towards this project.  It was agreed to invite Forum members to contribute more than the minimum £100 if they wish in future.  
	SH / OM

	5.8. All the fuel suppliers will be approached for financial support.   
	

	5.9. OM has written to get expressions of interest from New Perspectives, ACE, CAG Consultants, etc. and has already received feedback from a couple of these.
	

	5.10. The objectives of the study were reviewed and agreed.
	

	6. Workplan Update:  Technical Guidance document
	

	6.1. OM thanked IL and JD for their work on this project.  It was agreed to review the document every quarter to ensure it is up-to-date.
	IL / JD

	6.2. OM suggested some final amendments – page numbering, a short paragraph to explain the Building regulations changes coming in from April for Gas Central Heating and clarification that reference to Part L is for the 2002 version.
	JD / IL

	7. EEC Funding Levels
	

	7.1. OM proposed EEC funding as a potential area for research amongst members.  Different boroughs will have secured different deals, for both public and private sector schemes.  There could be potential for Londonwide promotion of EEC.
	

	7.2. OM to develop a template for circulation to the forum by SH.  
	OM / SH

	8. London Boroughs’ Marketing Strategies
	

	8.1. It was agreed to include the exchange of marketing ideas (focusing on both fuel rich and fuel poor) in the next workplan.  (Marketing methods will be a factor in the Fuel Rich Incentives research but will not be examined directly).
	SH

	9. 2005 Elections
	

	9.1. RB suggested that Forum members should be given information on who is standing for election and for which posts as part of the nomination process.
	

	9.2. OM explained that JR is attending today’s meeting as an observer with a view to standing for the vacancy on the committee.
	

	9.3. Those present agreed that they would be prepared to stand again.  IL will stand as Chair, OM as Vice Chair, JD as Treasurer and NN as Secretary.  Other nominations are welcome.
	

	9.4. SH to draft nomination papers for circulation week commencing 24th January.
	SH

	9.5. The 2005-06 Workplan will be developed for the next Committee Meeting in March.
	

	10. HECA Awards 2005
	

	10.1. SH received no response to her email requests for nominations.
	

	10.2. OM nominated the Flagship Home.  This was supported by the Committee.
	

	10.3. SH to ask Helen Atkins about formally nominating the project.
	SH

	10.4. OM to find out if the Flagship Home is a conference workshop topic as JH and JR have not received any feedback.
	OM

	11. Agenda for February AGM
	

	11.1. The following agenda was formulated and agreed.  SH to invite speakers:

10am – Welcome & Introductions

10.05 – Chairs Report

10.15 – Treasurer’s Report

10.20 – Practical Help Presentation:  Boiler Exemptions

10.50 – London Energy Partnership:  Presentation

11.10 –HECA Activities Presentation (Islington, Greenwich or Sutton)

11.30 – Coffee Break

11.50 – EDF Energy (Sponsors) Presentation on new changes for EEC2

12.10 – EAGA (Sponsors) Presentation on new changes for Warm Front

12.30 – Associate Members update – newsworthy items only plus written information on the services that they provide.

12.45 – Election of 2005-06 Committee
	SH

	11.2. SH to approach Lucy Padfield for first refusal on borough presentation, with Greenwich or Sutton as alternatives.
	SH

	11.3. SH to email Harry Mayers to invite him to join as an Associate Member.
	SH

	11.4. SH to invite Associate Members to present one item each at AGM.
	SH

	11.5. Ways of maximising participation were discussed.  The offer to pay members travel expenses was one option.  It was agreed that AGM papers should be sent by post as well as email to emphasise the event’s importance.  OM to phone around members to encourage attendance. 
	OM

	11.6. SH to circulate meeting papers week commencing 24th January.  
	SH

	11.7. The committee agreed to recommend at the AGM that subscriptions are charged again this year and that the option to pay more than the £100 minimum is offered.  OM to introduce this and JD to include this in the Treasurers’ report.  
	OM / JD

	11.8. JD/SH to provide projected budget for next year.
	JD / SH

	12. Any Other Business
	

	12.1. There was no other business.
	

	13. Date of next meeting
	

	24th February 2004 – Forum AGM (10am - Camden Town Hall)
	

	15th March 2005 – Committee Meeting (10am – Camden Housing)
	


